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House Bill 2669 would prohibit targeted fishing for Walu in state waters, and possession or sale
regardless of where the fish were caught. The Department of Land and Natural Resources
(Department) has concerns with a total prohibition of the species and instead recommend that
this measure be amended to simply require clear and unambiguous labeling of any Walu offered
for sale in the State ofHawaii.

The Department notes that the ex-vessel value of the Walu fishery was over $490,000 in 2009,
with most of this catch coming from the Hawaii-based longline fleet. With the steady decline in
tuna stocks in the Pacific region, coupled with international limits on total tuna catch, the Hawaii
fleet is increasingly turning to species of formerly secondary importance, such as Walu, to
remain economically viable. Therefore, the restrictions on possession and sale proposed in this
measure would have a detrimental impact on the Hawaiian commercial fishing industry.




